Nash Mills Parish Council – Borough Councillor Report – July 2021

(delivered verbally at the meeting)

Nash House
Nothing to report on Nash House, frustratingly.


Georgewood Road Steps
I spoke to the DBC surveyor for an update on this. He has surveyed the steps again and has priced up the job for them to be fully refurbished. His report is with his manager to decide how and when the work will be done. He has confirmed that the steps are no longer dangerous, but that the previous repair was poorly done. They will make a decision as to whether any refurb will be imminent or done in the next 12-18 months, depending on budget restrictions.


Grit Bin – Bunkers Lane
Sadly LPRA have decided that they can’t support this. However, I will now see if I can use any powers of persuasion with my HCC hat on to see if anything can be done.


Hole – Highbarns/East Green
The investigations are now complete, reports written and proposals accepted. BAM, who did the original chalk mines work have been appointed and are currently obtaining all the permissions from Herts, Thames Water, and others in order to start work. Once they are able to get on site and start the work it shouldn’t take too long, and the hope is that it will all be finished in the autumn.


Nash Green
There is an alleyway/footpath between numbers 4 and 5 that is used by vehicles on a regular basis. I have discovered that the alley is owned by DBC Housing, and am looking into whether bollards can be put at the end to prevent cars getting up there, as it could be very dangerous.



Jan Maddern
Dacorum Borough Councillor, Nash Mills
12.7.2021



Nash Mills Parish Council – County Councillor Report – July 2021

(delivered verbally at the meeting)

I have had a very busy couple of months finding my feet at county council as an Independent, with many induction training meetings and briefings. I’ve been allocated a place on the Education, Libraries and Lifelong Learning panel, which was my first choice committee, and was able to ask the portfolio holder a question at my first full council meeting about the desperate lack of special needs provision across the county. 

I have been able to successfully support several resident issues and have already received requests for funding from my locality budget. Some Nash Mills matters I have been working on are:

 Mill Close – A skip has been positioned in a parking bay, I am working to get this removed.

Bunkers Lane – When an email came out from Herts Highways detailing a road closure in Bunkers Lane I was able to use my Dacorum and Herts County Council contacts to get the highways authority/Thames Water to coordinate with Dacorum Borough Council to agree to clear the litter and fly tipping. Our parish warden was a star in getting litter cleared, with input from DBC Clean, Safe and Green team.

There has been a great deal more happening, but this is just the Nash Mills part!


Jan Maddern
Herts County Councillor, Hemel Hempstead South East

